Selected Articles and Reports on Corporate Social Responsibility

March – May 2018

Theory and Practice

"Improving paths to business accountability for human rights abuses: A legal guide," SL Leader and A Yilmaz Vastardis, University of Essex (UK), March 2018: <u>http://repository.essex.ac.uk/21636/</u>

"Wrong turn for workers' rights: The US-Guatemala CAFTA labor arbitration ruling – and what to do about it," International Labor Rights Forum, March 2018: <u>https://www.laborrights.org/sites/default/files/publications/Wrong%20Turn%20for%20Workers</u>%20Rights%20-%20March%202018.pdf

"EU, ILO and OECD launch 9.5 billion Euro project for 'Responsible Supply Chains in Asia,"" European Union, March 2018: <u>http://trade.ec.europa.eu/doclib/docs/2018/march/tradoc_156624.pdf</u>

"Oversight and accountability in the social auditing industry – the role of social compliance initiatives," Carolijn Terwindt and Amy Armstrong, International Labour Review, International Labor Organization, March 8, 2018: https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/pdf/10.1111/ilr.12085

"Attacks and killings;' human rights activists at growing risk, study claims," Annie Kelley, The Guardian (London), March 9, 2018:

https://www.theguardian.com/global-development/2018/mar/09/human-rights-activists-growing-risk-attacks-and-killings-study-claims

"Survivors of human trafficking, in their own words," Rebecca J. Rosen, The Atlantic, March 12, 2018:

https://www.theatlantic.com/business/archive/2018/03/survivors-human-trafficking-in-own-words/555029/

"Large Irish companies required to report annually on their human rights performance," Shane Darcy, Business & Human Rights in Ireland, March 13, 2018:

https://businesshumanrightsireland.wordpress.com/2018/03/13/large-irish-companies-required-to-report-annually-on-their-human-rights-performance/

"Workers' right to compensation after garment factory disasters: Making rights a reality," Rebecca Prentice, University of Sussex, March 14, 2018: <u>https://d2bkwed3dzgijf.cloudfront.net/live/media/filer_public/97/94/979408ff-f1d6-405c-af39-5eb3e42e9cd5/compensation_report-web-version.pdf</u> "John Ruggie weighs in on Swiss debate on mandatory human rights due diligence," Handelszeitung (Switzerland), March 22, 2018:

https://www.shiftproject.org/news/john-ruggie-weighs-in-on-swiss-debate-on-mandatory-humanrights-due-diligence/

"The Sancroft-Tussell Report: Eliminating modern slavery in public procurement," Sancroft, March 22, 2018:

https://sancroft.com/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/The-Sancroft-Tussell-Report.pdf

"Triple discrimination: Woman, pregnant, and migrant; Preventing pregnancy discrimination among temporary migrant workers – Lessons from Malaysia, Taiwan and Thailand," Fair Labor Association, March 25, 2018:

http://www.fairlabor.org/sites/default/files/documents/reports/triple_discrimination_woman_preg nant_and_migrant_march_2018.pdf

"Pregnant migrant women in Asia face discrimination, deportations: report," Anuradha Nagaraj, Reuters, March 26, 2018:

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-workers-women-health/pregnant-migrant-workers-in-asia-face-discrimination-deportation-report-idUSKBN1H211Q

"Working with women worldwide," Verite, March 28, 2018: <u>https://www.verite.org/working-with-women-</u> <u>worldwide/?utm_source=Copy+of+March+2018+Newsletter+FULL&utm_campaign=March+Vi</u> <u>sion+Newsletter+Blast&utm_medium=email</u>

"Options for an UN treaty on Business and Human Rights," Harris Gleckman, Rosa Luxemburg Foundation and Global Policy Forum, April 2018: <u>https://www.globalpolicy.org/images/pdfs/Briefing_UN_Treaty_Procedure_and_Format.pdf</u>

"Talk of universal human rights isn't enough; A 'gender lens' is critical too," Cindy Berman, Ethical Trading Initiative, April 3, 2018:

https://www.ethicaltrade.org/blog/talk-universal-human-rights-isnt-enough-gender-lens-criticaltoo

"ITUC launches migrant worker 'Recruitment Adviser' platform," International Trade Union Confederation, April 4, 2018:

https://www.ituc-csi.org/ituc-launches-migrant-worker Platform web site: https://www.recruitmentadvisor.org

"Why #metoo doesn't reach women workers in garment factories," Stirling Smith, Ethical Trading Initiative, April 5, 2018:

https://www.ethicaltrade.org/blog/why-metoo-doesnt-reach-women-workers-in-garment-factories

"Journey of the migrant worker – New approaches for detecting risk of forced labour across the business value chain," Angela Foulsham (CSR-Asia) and David Koller (Laborlink), April 11, 2018:

http://csr-asia.com/newsletter-journey-of-the-migrant-worker-new-approaches-for-detectingrisk-of-forced-labour-across-the-business-value-chain

"New online ratings help migrant workers avoid unscrupulous recruiters," International Labor Organization, April 11, 2018:

http://www.ilo.org/global/about-the-ilo/newsroom/news/WCMS_625204/lang--en/index.htm

"Turkey garment sector adopts living wage initiative in apparel sector," Turkey Agenda, April 12, 2018:

https://www.justaboutturkey.com/turkey-garment-sector-adopts-living-wage-initiative-apparelindustry-news

"Five years from Rana Plaza: EU Commission needs to fulfill its promises," Heidi Hautala, Euractiv.com, April 25, 2018:

https://www.euractiv.com/section/justice-home-affairs/opinion/five-years-from-rana-plaza-eucommission-needs-to-fulfill-its-promises/

"OECD Due Diligence Guidelines for Responsible Supply Chains of Minerals from Conflict-Affected and High-Risk Areas," third edition (April 2016): <u>https://mneguidelines.oecd.org/mining.htm</u>

"The tale of a corporate spy; An ex-television prankster said he switched sides after joining an intelligence firm," Barry Meier, New York Times, April 27, 2018: <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2018/04/27/business/corporate-spy-double-agent.html</u>

Earlier materials

"Report of the gender based violence platform and international expert-group meeting," Mondiaal FNV, October 1, 2017: <u>https://www.fnv.nl/site/over-de-fnv/internationaal/mondiaal-</u> <u>fnv/documenten/english/publications/1405995?mc_cid=2591f68db5&mc_eid=b8d3f34d7c</u>

Apparel industry

"China is turning Ethiopia into a giant fast-fashion factory," Bill Donahue, Bloomberg Businessweek, March 2, 2018: <u>https://www.bloomberg.com/news/features/2018-03-02/china-is-turning-ethiopia-into-a-giant-fast-fashion-factory</u> "AAFA and FLA raise concerns with Burma (Myanmar) labor law reform process," March 6, 2018:

https://www.aafaglobal.org/AAFA/AAFA_News/2018_Letters_and_Comments/AAFA_Raises_ Concerns_with_Burma_(Myanmar)_Labor_Law_Reform_Process

"Sourcemap travels to Dhaka to launch massive digital mapping of Bangladeshi garment factories," Sourcemap, March 6, 2018:

http://www.sourcemap.com/blog/2018/3/6/sourcemap-travels-to-dhaka-to-launch-massivedigital-mapping-of-bangladeshi-garment-factories

"Decent work for home-based workers in Bangladesh," OSHE Foundation (Dhaka), March 12, 2018:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=894GsEM0U-w

"Clean Clothes Campaign files complaint against Adidas for breaching OECD guidelines in Indonesia," Clean Clothes Campaign, March 14, 2018: https://cleanclothes.org/news/2018/03/14/clean-clothes-campaign-files-complaint-against-adidas-for-breaching-oecd-guidelines-in-indonesia

"Nike executive resigns: CEO addresses workplace behavior complaints," Tiffany Hsu, March 15, 2018:

https://www.nytimes.com/2018/03/15/business/nike-executive-workplace-misconduct.html

"Second top Nike executive departs amid complaints of workplace behavior," Rachel Abrams, New York Times, March 16, 2018: https://www.nytimes.com/2018/03/16/business/nike-executive-workplace-misconduct.html

"Gap wants all tier 1 suppliers to pay garment workers digitally," Barry Hochfelder, SupplyChainDIVE, March 16, 2018:

https://www.supplychaindive.com/news/gap-tier-1-supplier-digital-payments-garment-workers/519311/

"Broad convening showcases growing momentum for transparency in the garment supply chain," Clean Clothes Campaign, March 21, 2018:

https://cleanclothes.org/news/2018/03/21/broad-convening-showcases-growing-momentum-fortransparency-in-the-garment-supply-chain

"Binding Power: The sourcing squeeze, workers' rights, and building safety in Bangladesh since Rana Plaza," Mark Anner, Pennsylvania State University Center for Global Workers' Rights, March 22, 2018:

http://lser.la.psu.edu/gwr/documents/CGWR2017ResearchReportBindingPower.pdf

"Swacch Bharat? Urinals don't exist in 30% of Surat textile units, where 92% workers aren't paid minimum wages: Study," Counterview, March 25, 2018: <u>https://www.counterview.net/2018/03/swacch-india-urinals-dont-exist-in-30.html</u>

"84 fatal accidents, 114 deaths in three years in textile units in Surat, Gujarat: Study supported by German institute," Rajiv Shah, Counterview, March 26, 2018: <u>https://www.counterview.net/2018/03/84-fatal-accidents-114-deaths-in-three.html</u>

"H&M, a fashion giant, has a problem: \$4.3 billion in unsold clothes," Elizabeth Paton, New York Times, March 27, 2018:

https://www.nytimes.com/2018/03/27/business/hm-clothes-stock-sales.html

"Is digitalization an unstoppable trend for apparel?" Innovation Forum, March 28, 2018: <u>https://innovation-forum.co.uk/analysis.php?s=is-digitisation-an-unstoppable-trend-for-apparel</u>

"A find at GAP: Steady hours can help workers and profits," Noam Scheiber, New York Times, March 28, 2018: https://www.nytimes.com/2018/03/28/business/economy/gap-schedule-study.html

"How Bangladesh should respond to global apparel industry changes," Mostafiz Uddin, The Daily Star (Dhaka), March 29, 2018:

http://www.thedailystar.net/opinion/economics/how-bangladesh-should-respond-global-apparelindustry-changes-1554868

"To avoid more racist hoodies, retailers seek diversity," Tiffany Hsu, New York Times, March 29, 2018:

https://www.nytimes.com/2018/03/29/business/fast-fashion-diversity.html

"20% drop in labour practices not indicator of better work conditions in Kingdom – report," Ana V. Ibanez-Prieto, Jordan Times, March 31, 2018: <u>http://www.jordantimes.com/news/local/20-drop-labour-protests-not-indicator-better-work-conditions-kingdom---report</u>

"2018 Ethical Fashion Report, 5th edition," Behind the Barcode, Baptist World Aid, Australian, April 2018: https://baptistworldaid.org.au/resources/2018-ethical-fashion-report/

"Governance of labor standards in Australian and German garment supply chains: The impact of Rana Plaza," Elke Schuessler, Stephen Frenkel and Chris Wright, ILR Review, April 2018: <u>http://journals.sagepub.com/doi/pdf/10.1177/0019793918771360</u>

"Why all companies sourcing apparel from Bangladesh should join the 2018 Accord," Liana Foxvog and Christie Miedema, April 3, 2018: <u>https://www.business-humanrights.org/en/why-all-companies-sourcing-apparel-from-bangladesh-should-join-the-2018-accord</u>

"UN Committee implores Bangladesh to step up its game on wages, labour rights and compensation," Clean Clothes Campaign, April 5, 2018: <u>https://cleanclothes.org/news/2018/04/05/un-committee-implores-bangladesh-to-step-up-its-game-on-wages-labour-rights-and-compensation</u>

"Five years after Rana Plaza, leaders emphasize need for brands to sign Accord renewal," Rosemary Feitelberg, Women's Wear Daily, April 10, 2018: <u>http://wwd.com/fashion-news/fashion-scoops/five-years-rana-plaza-labor-rights-leaders-and-activists-emphasize-the-need-for-brands-to-sign-accord-renewal-1202647175/</u>

"Remembering Rana Plaza; What has Changed?" Ford Foundation event in New York City with major speakers from US, Bangladesh and elsewhere, April 11, 2018: <u>https://livestream.com/accounts/781730/events/8151345/videos/173074259</u>

"New tariffs on Chinese goods exempt American clothing industry, business motives in question," Ashley Curtin, National Change, April 12, 2018: <u>https://www.nationofchange.org/2018/04/12/new-tariffs-on-chinese-goods-exempt-american-clothing-industry-business-motives-in-question/</u>

"H&M is trying to cover up its unfulfilled commitment on living wage," Clean Clothes Campaign, April 12, 2018:

https://cleanclothes.org/news/2018/04/12/h-m-is-trying-to-cover-up-its-unfulfilled-commitmenton-living-wage?amp%3Bqid=96433

"Bravo workers forced to take partial payments from Zara, Mango Next," Clean Clothes Campaign, April 12, 2018: <u>https://cleanclothes.org/news/2018/04/12/bravo-workers-forced-to-take-partial-payments-from-</u>

zara-mango-next?amp%3Bqid=94868

"What the Rana Plaza disaster changed about worker safety," Nadra Nittle, Racked, April 13, 2018:

https://www.racked.com/2018/4/13/17230770/rana-plaza-collapse-anniversary-garment-workerssafety

"Myanmar's women face routine pregnancy tests and sexual harassment in sweatshops," Libby Hogan, Australian Broadcasting Company, April 14, 2018: <u>http://www.abc.net.au/news/2018-04-15/myanmar-garment-workers-sexual-harassment/9643960?pfmredir=sm</u>

"Why all brands need to sign the 2018 Bangladesh Accord," video, Clean Clothes Campaign, April 17, 2018:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WouAqEzq9Rw&feature=youtu.be&%3Bqid=96433

"Five years after Rana Plaza, the need for the Bangladesh Accord persists," Clean Clothes Campaign, April 18, 2018:

https://cleanclothes.org/news/2018/04/18/five-years-after-rana-plaza-the-need-for-thebangladesh-accord-persists

"Manifesto for a fashion revolution," Fashion Revolution, April 24, 2018: <u>https://www.fashionrevolution.org/manifesto</u>

"Certified safety or reckless reports?" Carolijn Terwindt, New Age (Dhaka), April 24, 2018: http://www.newagebd.net/print/article/39696

"At Nike, revolt led by women leads to exodus of male executives," Julie Creswell, Kevin Draper and Rachel Abrams, New Yok Times, April 28, 2018: https://www.nvtimes.com/2018/04/28/business/nike-women.html

"Jordan's garment sector: How are brands combatting worker exploitation and abuse?" Business & Human Rights Resource Centre, May 2, 2018: https://www.business-humanrights.org/sites/default/files/Jordan%20Briefing%20FINAL.pdf

Earlier materials

"Workers' right to compensation after garment factory disasters: Making rights a reality," Rebecca Prentice, University of Sussex (UK), February 2018: https://cleanclothes.org/resources/recommended-reading/workers-right-to-compensation

"Examining human rights protections for Syrian refugees in Turkish garment supply chains," Samentha Goethals and Emre Eren Korkmaz, Oxford Department of International Development, February 27, 2018:

https://www.academia.edu/36029420/Examining human rights protections for Syrian refugee s in Turkish garment supply chains?auto=download&campaign=weekly digest

Electronics Industry

"A supply chain that empowers people and protects the planet," Apple Supplier Responsibility 2018 report, March 2018:

https://www.apple.com/supplier-responsibility/

"Know the Chain: Eradicating forced labor in electronics," Know the Chain, March 2018: https://knowthechain.org/wp-content/uploads/KTC-ICT-MSA-Report Final Web.pdf

"Your cool new Samsung smartphone brought to you by noise, pain and miscarriages," Pham Thi Minh Hang and Joseph DiGangi, USA Today, March 14, 2018: https://www.usatoday.com/story/opinion/2018/03/14/your-cool-new-samsung-smartphonebrought-you-noise-pain-miscarriages-pham-digangi-column/397173002/

"Calls grow to stop making smartphones that are designed to break," Mauro Anastasio, Metamag.org, March 15, 2018:

https://metamag.org/2018/03/15/calls-grow-to-stop-making-smartphones-that-are-designed-tobreak/

"Vietnam: UN experts concerned by threats against factory workers and labour activists," Special Procedures of the Huma Rights Council, March 20, 2018: http://www.ohchr.org/EN/NewsEvents/Pages/DisplayNews.aspx?NewsID=22852&LangID=E

"Apple cobalt supplier seeking ethical supply with industry pilot," Tom Wilson, Bloomberg Industry Week, March 26, 2018: http://www.industryweek.com/print/430220

"The Superfund sites of Silicon Valley," Evelyn Nieves, New York Times, March 26, 2018: <u>https://www.nytimes.com/2018/03/26/lens/the-superfund-sites-of-silicon-valley.html</u>

"Environmental and health impacts of electronics company supply chains; A story map," ESRI. April 2018:

https://scu.maps.arcgis.com/apps/Cascade/index.html?appid=26b797bc71724b299aaa5862c76c8 d90

"Apple's failure to enforce supplier responsibility standards in 2017," China Labor Watch, April 14, 2018:

http://www.chinalaborwatch.org/newscast/650

"Is a conflict-mineral law helping or harming African miners?" Jessica Goodheart, Capital and Main, April 16, 2018:

https://capitalandmain.com/is-a-conflict-minerals-law-helping-or-harming-african-miners-0416

"Three-week strike at Flex ends after Zhuhai trade union puts stability first," China Labour Bulletin, April 19, 2018: http://www.clb.org.hk/print/14856

"Samsung Display joins move to halt disclosure of workplace reports," Sohn Ji-young, Korea Herald, April 20, 2018: http://www.koreaherald.com/view.php?ud=20180420000689

"Global Day of Action against Samsung; Join the call to action!" Ted Smith, GoodElectronics, May 1, 2018: <u>https://goodelectronics.org/global-day-action-samsung/</u> "Samsung Day of Action" video:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dpWMD355Mk8&feature=youtu.be

"Arrest warrants sought for Samsung executives for sabotaging labor union," Yonhap, The Korea Herald, May 1, 2018: http://www.koreaherald.com/view.php?ud=20180501000405

Earlier materials

"Samsung – Modern tech, medieval conditions," International Trade Union Confederation, October 2016:

https://www.ituc-csi.org/IMG/pdf/samsung_web_en.pdf Related video: http://www.samsungexposed.org/#INTRODUCTION

"Demand the supply; Ranking consumer electronics and jewelry retail companies on their efforts to develop conflict-free supply chains in the Congo," Annie Callaway, Enough!, November 2017:

https://enoughproject.org/wp-

content/uploads/2017/11/DemandTheSupply_EnoughProject_2017Rankings_final.pdf

Food and Agriculture

"New human rights case filed against Hershey's alleging failure to disclose abuses in its supply chain." Perkins Cole, JDSupra, March 7, 2018: <u>https://www.jdsupra.com/legalnews/new-human-rights-case-alleging-87658/</u>

"The Sustainable Seafood Movement gains momentum in the Philippines," Julia Whitney, CSR Asia, March 14, 2018:

http://csr-asia.com/newsletter-the-sustainable-seafood-movement-gains-momentum-in-the-philippines

"Certifying exploitation: Why 'sustainable' palm oil production is failing workers," Eric Gottwald, New Labor Forum, April 5, 2018: <u>https://laborrights.org/sites/default/files/publications/NLFGottwaldPalmOil.pdf</u>

"Weekly podcast: Why companies simply aren't doing enough on deforestation," interview with Greenpeace, Innovation Forum, May 3, 2018: https://innovation-forum.co.uk/analysis.php?s=weekly-podcast-why-companies-simply-arent-

https://innovation-forum.co.uk/analysis.php?s=weekly-podcast-why-companies-sii doing-enough-on-deforestation

"Worker voice without worker agency fails seafood workers," Andy Shen, International Labor Rights Forum, May 4, 2018: <u>https://laborrights.org/blog/201805/worker-voice-without-worker-agency-fails-seafood-workers</u>

Other Industries

"Global mica mining and the impact on children's rights," Irene Schipper and Roberta Cowan, SOMO and Terre des hommes, March 2018: <u>https://www.terredeshommes.nl/sites/tdh/files/uploads/global_mica_mining.pdf</u>

"A toxic ship comes ashore," Saurabh Yadav, The Hindu Business Line (India), March 4, 2018: <u>https://www.thehindubusinessline.com/blink/know/a-toxic-ship-comes-ashore/article8309858.ece</u>

"Dutch shippers sentenced for having ships demolished on Indian beach," Reuters, March 15, 2018:

 $\frac{https://www.reuters.com/article/us-netherlands-shipping-court/dutch-shippers-sentenced-for-having-ships-demolished-on-indian-beach-idUSKCN1GR2NC$

Compiled by Garrett Brown May 8, 2018